MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, October 1, 2015
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong, Peter Brown, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Kevin Cranford (for Joette Katz), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko (by written proxy), Amy Giovannucci (by written proxy), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Ebony McDaniel (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Patrick O’Hara (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the September 3, 2015 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:46 p.m.  The minutes of the September 3, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Review of the Funds Allocation Sheets (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte reviewed the funds sheets and answered questions from JJAC members.
Discussion of the Right Response CT Network (III)

Ms. LaMotte informed the members that there was only a limited amount of funds to continue the Right Response CT Network grants.  The JJAC approved allocating up to $60,000 for these projects if an additional $60,000 could be found from another source.
Update on the ESSI Training/Research Project (IV)
Ms. LaMotte shared copies of the updated schedule of 46 school staff trainings set for 2015/2016.  The first trainings will be the week of October 12th.  

Discussion of Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Grants and Retreat (V)
Ms. LaMotte talked about the School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program grants and the evaluation meeting with the Kindergarten Outreach Workers held September 15, 2015.  At their September meeting the JJAC supported the idea of another annual school attendance “retreat.”  Ms. LaMotte reported that the dates of the retreat would be Monday and Tuesday, November 23 and 24 at Water’s Edge in Westbrook.  This year the focus will be on trauma-informed schools.  The film Paper Tiger will be shown at the movie theater and the guest speaker will be Jim Sporleder, the principal at the school showcased in the film.  JJAC members talked about showcasing current efforts in Connecticut schools.  Because of the subject matter, the JJAC also decided to expand the invitation list to include the districts involved in the Right Response CT Network and those participating in the research project studying the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police training (ESSI Project).

Update from the Subcommittee on DMC (VI)
The information from the September 22 meeting of the Subcommittee on DMC was discussed, particularly the results of the practitioner survey on DMC.  Ms. LaMotte updated members on the progress of the 4th DMC study, which is that permissions to receive data from the Judicial Branch and the Department of Children and Families are in place.  The discussion then centered on beginning the process of developing strategies to address DMC as the research is proceeding.
JJAC Calendar (VII)

The JJAC calendar for 2016 is on hold pending the availability of the conference room at the Department of Transportation.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 24, 2015 at 1:30 pm at Water’s Edge in Westbrook following the close of the School Attendance Retreat.
Other Business (VIII)
The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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